
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF SCHOOL BOARD 
SUNMAN-DEARBORN COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION 

RIPLEY AND DEARBORN COUNTIES, INDIANA 
DECEMBER 10, 2020 

 
The regular meeting of the Board of School Trustees of the Sunman-Dearborn Community School Corporation was held in 

the Library at East Central High School with the following individuals in attendance: Board members Michael Norman, Glenn Scholl, 
Sara Hylton (virtually), James Graf, Dawn Burke, Robert Davis, Gary Gellert, Superintendent Dr. Andrew Jackson, Director of 
Student Services Kelly Roth, Director of Support Services Dusty Burress, Director of Financial Operations Mary Ann Baines, and 
Recording Secretary Cheri Huff. 
 

Mr. Norman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM EST leading the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Dr. Jackson read the items on the consent agenda. 
3.1 Approval of minutes for the Board meeting on November 12, 2020 
3.2 Approval of claims for payment (139503-139691) 
3.3 Approval of personnel report 

Recommendation for Medical Leave 
Name Building & Assignment Effective Date 
Removed for privacy 

Recommendation for Employment 
Name Building & Assignment 
Amber Mueller EC/Teacher 
Isaac Sliger EC/BPA Sponsor 
Kelsey Tippitt MS/Girls Basketball Coach 
Doug Ensinger MS/Girls Basketball Coach 
Kayla Banks ND/Long Term Substitute Instructional Assistant 
Mallory Kunkel BE/Long Term Substitute Teacher 
Miranda Lobenstein SE/Long Term Substitute Teacher 
Jamie Gunckel ND-BE/Custodian 
Holly Patz Corp/Director of Technology 

Accept Letter of Resignation 
Name Building & Assignment Effective Date 
Holly Patz Corp/Instructional Tech. Coordinator 12/31/2020 
Dale Schantz Corp/Technology Coordinator 12/31/2020 
Mallory Kunkel BE/Instructional Assistant 11/30/2020 
Alicia Sizemore ND/Food Service Associate 11/24/2020 
Diane Vogelgesang EC/Food Service Associate 11/20/2020 

Accept Letter of Retirement 
Name Building & Assignment Effective Date 
Matthew Focke EC/Teacher (revision on date) 12/08/2020 
Leasha Kushman ND/Instructional Assistant 12/31/2020 
 
Dr. Jackson recommended that the board approve consent agenda items 3.1 through and including 3.3. 

 
Mr. Davis made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Hylton, to approve consent agenda items 3.1 through 3.3.  The motion 

passed 7-0 by roll call vote. 
 

Dr. Jackson recommended that the board approve the extension of administrator contracts until the end of the 2021-2022 
school year.  

 
Mr. Graf made a motion, seconded by Mr. Scholl, to approve the administrator contracts.  The motion passed 7-0 by roll call 

vote. 
 
Dr. Jackson recommended that the board approve a Gay-Straight Alliance (GSA) Club at East Central High School. 
 
Mr. Davis made a motion, seconded by Mr. Scholl, to approve the Club.  The motion passed 7-0 by roll call vote. 
 
Mrs. Baines reviewed the financial report for November 2020. 
 
Mr. Burress updated the board on the building project, and Lancer + Beebe presented the “Interior Finishes Board” for each 

school showing some of the extensive interior renovations that will start soon.  Boards will be displayed in the front office of each 
school. 
 



Mr. Norman asked for public comments.  Brenda Wheat, Bridget Hornbach, Joett Greiwe, and Gary Puckett presented a 
proposal for the Annex property to be granted over to a park board to turn the property into a park, noting the property would be 
returned to the school corporation with no strings attached if they ever needed it back. 

 
Mr. Norman asked for S-DEA comments.  Mrs. Osman thanked the board for the Teacher Appreciation Grant (TAG) and 

wished everyone a Merry Christmas. 
 

Mr. Norman asked for Principal comments.  Mrs. Roth spoke on behalf of each of the Principals. 
 
Mr. Norman asked for Superintendent comments.  Dr. Jackson stated that he will be meeting with teachers and 

administrators in regards to our return in January.  He thanked Trojan Media.  He thanked teachers and administrators for their efforts 
over the last few weeks and wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 
Mr. Norman asked the board members for comments.  Mr. Gellert expressed his great impression of the administrative staff. 

Mr. Scholl stated that we are doing well under the circumstances and that he is very thankful for the corporation's team effort.  Mr. 
Norman congratulated Luke Collinsworth on his football award and wished everyone a Merry Christmas. 
 

There being no further business to discuss, Mr. Norman asked for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Davis made a motion, seconded 
by Mrs. Burke, to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 pm EST. 


